

Central Public School Samastipur,Bihar

3SG5PV7

SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT – II (2014-2015) ENGLISH COMMUNICATIVE

Class - X

Time: 3hours Maximum Marks: 70

Instructions:

The question paper is divided into three sections.

Section A Missian Saugustana A Reading 20 marks Section B : Writing and Grammar 25 marks Section C Literature 25 marks

> SECTION A: READING (20 Marks)

Read the following passage carefully:

Doing housework, taking care of children, and carrying out assorted jobs for husbands are work just as much as is performing paid employment in an office or factory. To ignore this is to do a disservice to women in the labour force. The reality of housework is that women's work in the home averages differently, per week for the full-time homemaker, and the employed wife/mother. Husbands and children barely increase their contribution to housework and child care when the wife/mother is in the labour force. As a result, the employed woman with family responsibilities gives up most of her other leisure to carry out the responsibilities of family life.

JSUNIL TUTORIAL woom was a warmon with it at world

We realize that it may sound strange to hear women's activities in the home called work. Since women who do housework and take care of children receive no salary or wages, homemaking is not considered "work". Economists have finally helped us to recognize the importance of women's work in the family by estimating the monetary value of homemaking. These estimates range, depending on whether the work of the homemaker is considered equivalent to an unskilled, skilled or a professional worker, respectively.

A probable solution to the problems of the employed housewife would be simply to pay women for being housewives; hence, women with heavy family responsibilities would not have to enter the labour force in order to gain income for themselves and/or their arbifdules yldsagnerions ar asserto bas advitore families.

Wages provide income, but they do not remedy the isolating nature of the work itself,

nor the negative attitudes housewives themselves have towards housework (but not towards child care).

SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT - II (2014-2015) ENGLISH COMMUNICATIVE

Since it is not clear what constitutes housework, and we know that housework standards vary greatly, it would be difficult to know how to reward it monetarily.

Wages for housework, derived from spouse payments, overlook the contribution women make to the society (e.g., by training children to be good citizens), and assume that their work is only beneficial to their own families.

BENET PLYCOPERL

Finally, payment for housework does not address itself to the basic reason why women with family responsibilities work. All weekly.com/

Read the following passage carefully:

On the basis of your reading of the passage, answer the following questions briefly.

- 1. Can a housewife's work at home be considered on a par with paid employment at in an office or factory?
 - 2 Do leisure and responsibility go hand in hand for a woman? arrived and in Arrow burdening unit assertion visited members bug abandant rentorn alive buyokama
 - 3. Why is homemaking not considered work? and madw, ones bline but shows and
 - What are the problems in rewarding women monetarily?
 - 5. How is it that women work more than their husbands?
- 6. What is women's greatest contribution to society?
 - 7. What is women's false assumption? Das Asowers of the women's false assumption?
- 8. Why, in your opinion, do women with family responsibility take up work?
- 2 Read the following passage carefully:

As the tortoise tucks its feet and head inside the shell and will not come out even though you may break the shell into pieces, even so the character of the man who has control over his motives and organs, is unchangeably established. He controls his inner forces, and nothing can draw them out against his will. By this continuous force of good thoughts and good impressions moving over the surface of the mind, the tendency to do good, becomes strong, and in consequence we are able to control the 'Indriyas' (Sense – organs, the nerve

12

centres) in so many ways; meditation being the most popular and most effective. In this way alone is character formed, and only then can one get at the truth. The importance of character in one's life cannot be undermined for nothing is lost when money is gone; when health is lost, something is lost......but when character is lost, everything is lost. Such a man a man of character is safe forever; he can not do any evil. You may place him in any company, but there will be no danger for him. There is a still higher state than having this good fendency, and that is the desire for liberation./Liberation means full freedom - freedom from the bondage of evil. A golden chain is as much a chain as an iron one. There is a thorn in my finger, and I use another one to take the first one out; and when I have taken it out, I throw both of them aside. I have no necessity for keeping the second thorn, because it is a thorn after all. So bad tendencies are to be counteracted by fresh waves of good thoughts and bad impressions on the mind should be removed by the fresh waves of good ones, until all that is that the good tendencies also have to be removed. Thus, the attache and that is the way to live successfully and happily and let others live. evil almost disappears, or is subdued and held in control in a corner of the mind; but after that the good tendencies also have to be removed. Thus, the attached becomes unattached

OUESTION PAPER (@2015 For SA2) Answer the following questions: (2x4)

- 1. What does the comparison between man and a tortoise reveal?
- www.isumftutorial.weebly.com Why is it important to control 'Indriyas'? 2
- What is the significance of liberation? 3.
- When does the attached become?

Answer the following questions by choosing the most appropriate options. (1x4)

Fill in the blanks by choosing the

arseducated in India

Read the following passage.

from the ones given below.

sadly, millions of children are (c)

Mank numbers. Do not copy the whole passage,

- The word 'subdued' means:
- (a) passive
 - (b) inactive
 - suppressed (c)
- another of (d) to to dead
- 6. Motive means: Wans moy at answare out off w
 - (a) reason
 - Education is defined as (a) ability of a person to read (b) statement
 - idea (c)

	(d)	plan			
	7. 'Cor	nsequence' means :		Venuse all market for the	
/	(a)	THE LEADS THEN STREET AND ASSESSED.			
	one limitupos		real Trys was obtain me of Endow time a process made		
	(b)	December 1915 Section 1915		th Street will a but have	
	(c)	leftover	ucupants o distance as autoba and sensitive that their mail but s	bondage of evil. A politic	
	(d)	after	UESTION PAPER @		
	8. 'bar	ndage' means :		An astronomical part of the	
	(a)	the state of being a sla	JSUNIL TUTOI ave		
e K	(b)	prisoner	ww.jsuniltutorial.weel	oly.com/ Long of the	
				oval od yass sun of tall agent	
	(c)	thief			
	(d)	- vagabond	- Fall - analysis		
		ortoise reveal 2			
		SECTION E	3 : WRITING AND GRAM (25 Marks)	MAR	
3	the topic, 'O Nagar, Kan	Children's Day' - using h pur.	he editor of The Daily Expressions given below. You are	Amrit/Amrita, B-94 Malviy	ra .
	Schools she privileged		g for the under privileged	ather than entertaining th	ie
/ ⁴	season. Ra	in drops, puddles, cloud d be with my cousin. But	op a story in about 150-200 y sky all these give me an exe that evening all my planning	cuse to stay back home, mis	ss
5	Read the f	ollowing passage. Fill i	n the blanks by choosing th	ne most appropriate option	ıs 3
/			e the answers in your answ		
	blank num	bers. Do not copy the w	hole passage.		200
	Education	is defined as (a)	ability of a person to rea	d (b) write. Bu	at
			uneducated in India		
	(a) (i)	The	(ii) an	milit (a)	
		70		W	
Page 4 of 7					

		some	(iv)	any	ment married		
(b)	(i)	and	(ii)	but	er consenius sones	s sittle colle	
	(iii)	as	(iv)	while	and many words only	Segmi rentiti	
(c)	(i)	aren't	(ii)	are	EM.		100
	(iii)	our	(iv)	. were			
blank	has l	been given. Wri	te the error	and correc	s an error in each tion in your answ ord that you have	er sheet agains	nich a 4 st the
		yell Law, so flere			Error Corre	ction	
If you	taken	interest in others	others will	(a	o ga <u>idigati jai</u> ya	osm si gaziri	
take i	nterest	in you. We are v	ery engrossed	(b	ood t <u>i 1675ban si </u> ny	of earl topical	(d) =
in our	selves	that we don't ha	d time				
to fine	l out h	ow		(c)	Bound		
	otina tl	ne world was.	STION PA	PER (a)	2015 For SA2		
intere	sung u	ic world was,	JSUNIL.	TUTOR	IAL	WC#01-0/CCIIVIN	
17.5		epinos avinos	JSUNIL isuniltistor below and co	TUTOR	ly.com/ passage that follo	ws:	3
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	below and co	omplete the Chemistry r	passage that follo		15%
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	below and co	omplete the Chemistry r	passage that follo		15%
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	below and co	omplete the Chemistry r	passage that follo		15%
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	below and co	omplete the Chemistry r	passage that follo		1.5
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	below and co	omplete the Chemistry r	passage that follo		1.5
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	pleted your Complete it no Rama (b	C: LITER	passage that follo racticals? pour che . Geeta requested	(c) please the	go om
Read Geeta	the cor	nversation given Have you com	pleted your Complete it no Rama (b	Chemistry p	passage that follo racticals? pour che . Geeta requested		go om
Read Geeta Rama Geeta Geeta	the cor	Have you com Sorry I haven't Please go and o Rama (a) he	pleted your Complete it now Rama (b) SECTION (2)	C: LITER 5 Marks)	passage that followant four the four the four the four the four the following that following the following that following that following the following t	(c) please the	go om
Read Read Geeta Geeta Read	the cor	Have you com Sorry I haven't Please go and o Rama (a) he	pleted your Complete it not complete it not complete. Rama (b)	C: LITER 5 Marks)	passage that followaticals? four che Geeta requested ATURE questions that followers	(c) please	go om
Read Rama Geeta Geeta Read He was	asked	Have you com Sorry I haven't Please go and o Rama (a) he	pleted your Complete it no COMP. Rama (b) SECTION (2) In below and a set to me:	C: LITER 5 Marks)	passage that followant four the four the four the four the four the following that following the following that following that following the following t	(c) please	go omi

And Brutus is an honorable man.

- (i) Who is the speaker and who is he referring to as his friend?
- (ii) What impact do these lines have on his listeners?
- (iii) What is the significance of 'but'?

OR

"I don't propose to do anything of the kind. In the first place they won't exchange things bought at a 3 bargain sale, and in the second, if you aren't interested in the other world I am, so there!"

- (a) What is meant by "anything of the kind"?
- (b) What has been bought at a bargain sale? Own 9 bound
- (c) What does "the other world" refer to? Supernatural aremate

Answer the following questions in about 30-40 words each.

9(i) What is ironic about Julius Caesar's murder in relation to the preceding events?

11 8207

What made Patol Babu remember Mr Pakrashi?

2

Rama (b) Geets required (c) Q (802 think

2

What was the experience of the mariners in the silent sea?

100

Answer one of the following questions in about 80-100 words:

Why was the albatross hung around the neck of the ancient mariner?

Antony was indeed an excellent orator who would ignite the spirit of revenge in the minds of the Roman people. Describe how he changed the mood of the Romans and turned them against the conspirators. (80-100 words)

OR

9(ii)

9(iii)

9(iv)

No work is small or petty. How has Satyajit Ray exemplified this in his story - 'Patol Babu'?

Answer one of the following questions in about 150-200 words:

What were Anne's views about the futility of War ? What did she express about the life and 10 times during the war?

OR

Write a character sketch of Mr. Dussel.

10

OUESTION PAPER @2015 For SA2 JSUNIL TUTORORL

www.jsuniltutorial.weebly.com/

Explain the difference of opinion that Mr. Gilman had with Miss Sullivan that led the narrator 10 to leave Cambridge School along with her sister Mildred.

OR

Who was Mr. Vining? What work had been assigned to him?

10

-0000000-